Town of Charleston Selectboard Meeting 8/13/15

MINUTES

A meeting of the town Selectboard was held August 13, 2015. Attending: Tom Jensen, Larry Young, Dean Bennett, Bernie Pepin.

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING

Meeting called to order at 7:00pm.

Minutes of the July 23rd meeting were read and approved as read.

Solar Project

A letter from the Charleston School in support of a proposed solar farm was accepted into the minutes. The School Board is aware of the informational and special town meetings. Tom moved that the town pursue a USDA grant; seconded and approved.

State Police

In response to a resident's request, the board discussed whether or not the town would hire the state police to patrol Hudson Rd. The board will not pursue this at this time since there is no money budgeted.

Road Report

- Dane Hill was ditched and graveled
- Sanderson Hill and Hudson Roads were graveled
- Paving—if the project cannot be done by the end of August, we will postpone until next year. Tom will call Gray's paving.

Executive session was called at 7:22 to discuss a personal matter. Tom will call VLCT to discuss workman's comp guidelines.

Bills and orders were approved for payment.

Residents are reminded of an informational meeting concerning town participation in a community solar farm, to be held at 6:30pm on Thursday, August 20th at the Town Clerk's.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30p. The next meeting is August 27, 2015 at 7:00 pm.

Selectmen, Town of Charleston